
Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors 

Monthly meeting minutes 

Tuesday, April 19, 2022 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Phil Kriesel. Chair 

Kriesel confirmed the agenda was posted in appropriate places and the town’s website. 

Members present were Chairperson Phil Kriesel, Supervisors Bill Rudis and James Engman, Treasurer 

Joann Beltz, and Clerk Judy May. There were 7 audience member present. Roll call completed.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion and seconded by Supervisor Engman to approve the Regular Monthly 

Meeting Minutes from March 15, 2022 and Special Meeting Minutes from March 29, 2022. Motion carried 

by voice vote.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion to accept the April 2022 Expenditures as presented. Motion was 

seconded by Supervisor Engman. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Beltz reported an adjusted balance of $866,895.45.  

New Business: 

1. Parking and Camping signs for Washburn Lake Rd. Chair Kriesel explained that at last month’s 

meeting there was a resident complaint regarding parking near the Washburn Lake Rd. boat 

launch. Add No Parking signs between the Brunette resident and the boat launch. Supervisor 

Engman suggested adding the camping signs on both sides of the road near the boat launch. Chair 

Kriesel asked if there might be additional areas for parking. He will contact Bowens to improve the 

parking area to make additional parking spaces. Supervisor Rudis agreed that there might be 

enough area in the right-of-way to make improvements. Chair Kriesel instructed the clerk to write 

an ordinance and put on the May agenda. 

 

  

Old Business: 

 

1. Town Roads.  

 

a. Rambling Lane. No new reports. Tabled to next month. 

  

b. Road report.  

i. Sanding and plowing roads.  

ii. Gravel roads had to be graded. 

iii. Supervisor Rudis has a short road sign pole and needs to be replaced. 

 

2. Public Comments.    

a. Dan Hagen noted that the Hwy 8 sign for Woodboro was cut in half. Chair Kriesel stated the 

state takes care of those signs on the highway. 

b. Clerk May thanked the election workers and Pete Steckbauer for the work they did in 

preparing and working the April election. 

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Rudis and seconded by Supervisor Engman to adjourn the meeting at 

6:12 p.m. Motion carried by voice vote.  
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